PRINCIPAL AND VICE-CHANCELLOR MCGILL UNIVERSITY A. E. MORGAN MONTREAL 17th /pril 1937 My dear President, There was no need for you to apologize for telling me about John D. Palmer. It is always a help to have first hand information of the kind that you send. I am referring the matter to the Dean of the Medical Faculty, asking him to give particular attention to the claims of this young man. I still remember with pleasure the delightful hospitelity that you showed to me when I visited your University. With kind expressions of regard to yourself and Mrs. Jones, Yours sincerely, The President, University of New Brunswick, Fredericton, N. B. COPY --- to Dr. Simpson, for his action.